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To:  Mayor and City Council  
 

From: Mark A. Kibby, City Administrator 
 

Date:  November 29, 2022 
 

Re:  City Administrator’s Report to Council 
 
 

1. The following employee reached a milestone in years of service with the City – 

Christopher Arnoldy (Police Department) – 5 Years – November 13th 

2. Street Improvement Program: Hardrock Concrete is finishing the joint sealing on Rosedale 

Boulevard, Park Avenue, and Philomene Boulevard project areas. 

3. Concrete Sectioning Program: Savone Cement has completed the reconstruction of the 

alley behind the American Legion.  They are now working on Utility Repairs. 

4. Arno Avenue Paving: Al’s Asphalt Paving will be working on the restoration of Arno 

Avenue from Beatrice Avenue to Warwick Avenue.  They are also working on 3 alleys for 

the DDA – behind Wheat & Rye, Wishbone Chicken, and between University and Cicotte. 

5. Wayne County finished resurfacing the Allen/Ecorse/Roosevelt intersection. 

6. The Library electronic message sign is now complete.  They are still working on some 

issues to get the sign to dim after sunset.   

7. The DDA will be hosting an Indoor Market this Friday, December 2nd from 3:00 PM to 

7:00 PM at the Community Center. 

8. The next edition of the Allen Park Today magazine will be delivered sometime next week. 

9. To accommodate the Audit Presentation by Plante Moran, the Study Session on December 

13th will start at 5:15 PM. 

10. City Hall will be closed for the upcoming Holidays: 

• Christmas Eve and Christmas Day – Friday, December 23rd and Monday, December 26th 

• New Year’s Eve and New Year’s Day – Friday, December 30th and Monday, January 2nd 
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